## **Passive Consent Notification 3-12**

Parent/Guardian,

The Franklin Public School District is committed to continuous improvement. As part of the annual improvement process, the district collects a variety of data, including survey data, achievement and growth data, and other indicators of progress.

While the data collected from these sources are incredibly important to our district, often it becomes difficult to pinpoint why students responded the way they did, or what specific actions we can take based on the data to improve outcomes for all learners. To support our continued learning as a school community, we will be conducting student focus groups IN/ON MONTH/DATE here at SCHOOL, for the purpose of obtaining more information related to TOPIC. We have chosen CHILD's NAME to participate in one of these focus groups. Focus groups will be 30 minutes or less in length and will occur at a time that is least disruptive to their classroom learning. A copy of the focus group questions will be provided to you upon request. If you would like to opt your child out of participating in this focus group, please provide a signed note addressed to me, requesting your child not participate, by DATE.

Thank you for your continued support of the Franklin Public School District, and please feel free to contact me any time with questions or concerns.

Respectfully Submitted, NAME